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August 10, 1990 

Timcthy Coggins _ 
The University of North Carolina 
at Chapel Hill 
Law Library, CB3385 
Chapel Hill, NC 27599 

Dear Tim: 

As you know, Penny Hazelton has appointed a Special Committee on Recruitment for the 1990-91 
year. The charge to the committee is as follows: 

The committee is to study ideas and proposals for recruiting qualified individuals into the law librarianship 
profession, as well as into AALL. Ideally, the committee's report should include goals and objectives that would 
serve to bring talented new people, including minorities, into law librarianship, as well as recommend the 
organizational mechanism necessary to implement the committee's specific ideas. Since the committee has only 
a one-year life, the Board would expect a final report by its meetings in July 1991 . 

The Special Committee on Recruitment must liaison closely with the two-year (1990/92) Special Committee on 
Public Relations, chaired by Edgar Bellefontaine and the Minorities Committee, chaired in 1990/91 by Lei Seeger. 

The committee will be meeting here in Chicago in mid-October and prior to that time needs to 
gather information necessary to its work. One of the areas which will be discussed is the type and 
number of recruitment activities which are currently being carried out by chapters and Special 
Interest Sections of the association. In order to assist the committee with its work, would you 
please take a few minutes to complete the enclosed questionnaire and return it to Professor Roy 
M. Mersky by September 15, 1990 so that he will have time to tabulate and compile the information 
prior to the October 20, 1990 meeting of the Recruitment Committee. 

Thank you for your prompt reply. 

Best regards, 

Martha S. Brown 
Director of Program 

cc/ enc 
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